## Brian Lindstrand

Dear Public Comment Review Team-

I am writing to express concerns regarding the proposed Statewide Notification System. I understand that this is already in the works but urge you to reconsider moving forward with this. This proposed process is far in excess of the already functional and safe process in place. I find that this does nothing to improve the safe use of pesticides and opens the gates to radicals that have no understanding of the safeguards already in place. Informing obstructionists does nothing to promote conversation or pest education. There are other means of transparency that DPR should be engaging in. As the lead agency, why not focus on educating the general public about how pest management is done safely?

If DPR cannot remove the target from the legitimate producers back, then this needs to be rethought. Please allow the trained professionals and their regulators do the quality work they have been doing.

Thank you for your consideration, -Brian Lindstrand,